

St. Norbert College

# Student Government Association



## Meeting Minutes of the General Assembly President Oliver Dressel

### Call to Order by Executive Board (9:00)

Land Acknowledge [Statement](#) (Mr. Dressel)

Attendance (Mr. Beilfuss)

### New business (9:04)

Winter break (Mr. Dressel)

- Encourages members to continue their work on task forces and committees over winter break. Using extra down time over our two months off to connect with SGA representatives and faculty members. Faculty members will be here working for the two months that we have off, except for Christmas and New Years.

Nov 23rd GA (Mr. Dressel)

- Optional meeting, but highly encouraged. Due to the proximity of the meeting to students leaving campus and returning home, the executive board acknowledges this date may conflict with those plans. Beilfuss motioned to change the meeting from required to optional. Motion was seconded. None opposed in the general assembly.

### Task force updates (9:10)

ESAC (Mr. Dressel)

- Biweekly basis with the Environmental Sustainability and Accountability Committee
- Unsustainable means of feeding our students on campus... in the area we have lots of COVID-19, lots of businesses are using the same safe practices that we are using. We cannot afford currently to use more sustainable methods. Dine in! Using a plate instead of a styrofoam take-out box.

OIE Survey

- Has been out for a couple of weeks for students to fill out. Today is the last chance for students to complete it. Goal was to have half of the student population to fill out the survey. Not sure if the deadline will be extended, they only obtained 400 responses thus far. Only a quarter of the student population.

### Old business (9:20)

Student Organization Representation (Ms. Hunt)

Updates from representatives.

- Hess: on the topic of our Land Acknowledgement Statement Scholarship, the organization I visited wondered about scholarships available for DACA students or DREAMER students
- Duckart: my organization was wondering about the COVID-19 plan for next semester.
- Freye: For the COVID-19 task force updates, we plan on meeting more regularly, but the process is moving slower than I anticipated. Corday is working towards setting up a better schedule. The new spike in cases has the attention of most administrators.

You've got mail! (Mr. Dressel)

- All of the suite numbers for mailboxes are on the back of stickers - those will be pinned to respect initiative cards. Those will be put in your mailboxes by tomorrow afternoon!

RAFTR

- We have 20 people on RAFTR, including our advisor Corday.
  - Will, Savi, Aaron, Benjamin, Michael

### College committee/special project updates (9:30)

Emerging Leaders Follow-up

- Faudoa: fundraised for the De Pere School Food Pantry
- Raised \$81
- Did not reach goal of 30 students, but did receive many students at the event
- Oliver was the tiebreaker judge for the pumpkin decorating contest
- COVID-friendly event for everyone to enjoy!

Call for any last updates:

Dressel: Land Acknowledgement Statement Scholarship. Gauging the faculty support before meeting with President Bruess. Making an infographic and have already met with members of the Advancement Office.

Dressel: I move to adjourn the meeting.

Hunt: I second the motion.

Adjournment (9:20)